SCHREIBER NEW ARENA MEETING

Monday, December 12th, a meeting to inform the public on the new arena took place at the Schreiber High School.

The one hundred people attending viewed the drawings, saw the costs (original estimate and revised), heard where grants were coming from; what was required from the public sector.

Recreation Committee Chairman, Bill Collinson, called the meeting to order and then turned it over to Councillor, Norm Boon.

Councillor Boon up-dated those attending from when the existing arena closed for repairs under the Ministry of Labour guidelines through to endless meetings, planning the arena, securing the necessary lands, rerouting ditches for drainage, to finances which included how much the Town had in reserve, to the required funds from the public/private sector.

This brought us up to the meeting at the High School.

A panel of Aurel Gauthier, Township Clerk-Treasurer, Councillors Boon and O'Brien, Recreation Committee Chairman, Bill Collinson, M.M. Dillion Consultant, Don McKinnon, Recreation Co-ordinator, Norm Norris, fielded questions and made further explanations of a varvariety of items.

The indication from those in attendance was to go ahead with the project. However, the final decision rests with the Township Council.

Now, it's down to work to raise the necessary funds, those people interested in assisting please contact the recreation office.

Starting date is scheduled for the Spring of 1978; however, this will rely a lot on the amount of private sector funds raised.

So Schreiber residents it's up to you; do we open in the fall of 1978 or 1979?

HOLIDAY VISITORS:

Brenda Cebrario - 3rd year B.Sc. (Nursing) and sister Tina - Combined Education, first year Lakehead University will be visiting their parents Mr. and Mrs. Giovanni Cebrario.

Rae Sisson, 3rd year Bachelor of Commerce, Calgary University will be with her parents Mr. and Mrs. Ray Sisson.

Miss Anna and Miss Darlene Fummerton of Kingston will be home with Mr. and Mrs. Elton Fummerton.

John Scott of Edmonton; Kevin Scott 3rd year B.Sc. Queen's University and Mr. and Mrs. Bill Scott with children Billy and Jennie of Red Rock will be with Mr. and Mrs. George Scott.



FROM COMMITTEE PROTESTING THE DUMPING OF NUCLEAR WASTE IN NORTHWESTERN ONTARIO

Please clip out the forms shown below and mail to:

RIGHT HONOURABLE PIERRE ELLIOT TRUDEAU Prime Minister of Canada, Ottawa, Ontario.

AND/OR

HONOURABLE WM. DAVIS, Parliament Buildings, Toronto, Ontario.

If you are under 18 years of age, please indicate beside your signature

Dec. 21, 1977

Dec. 21, 1977

To the Honourable The Prime Minister of Ontario

We, the undersigned, <u>DO NOT</u> want any nuclear waste dumped in Northwestern Ontario

(age if) under 18 To the Honourable The Prime Minister of Canada

We, the undersigned, <u>DO NOT</u> want any further production and development of nuclear energy.

f development of nuclear energy.

f age if under 18

()